
 
 
 

Technical Notification 302 
 

Dated: Jan. 18, 2024 
 
Re: Singles – No Test Division 
 
The Athletes Advisory Committee, Coaches Council, Competitions Committee, Singles 
Development and Technical Committee, and U.S. Figure Skating Board of Directors 
have approved the following amendment to the singles well-balanced pipeline.  
 
Effective March 5, 2024, the no test division will no longer be offered. 
 
Athletes will instead have the following competitive options: 

• Aspire 4 
• Excel pre-preliminary 
• Pre-preliminary 

 
Program requirements for these divisions can be accessed here. 
 
To accommodate competitions that have already submitted sanction applications or 
Compete USA series intending to offer a no test event, a grace period will be provided. 
 
 

https://www.usfigureskating.org/program-requirements

